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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

SEPTEMBER 2004

BUDGET UPDATE

It was agreed at the July meeting of Committee that decisions arising from the July Budget Group would be made by Political Executive because Committee does not meet in August.  The decisions made were as follows:

Devolved Budget:

Approve the following payments:

· Child Action Northwest (Weaste Youth & Community Project) - £8487: to continue two sessions per week engaging with young people in Weaste from September to 31st March 2005.

· Weaste Wanderers F.C. - £518: fees, etc for open age team (noting that a previous payment to the club will be used to cover costs of the junior team and not the open age team, as agreed at the time).

· Metro Residents Group - £2240: running costs of New Weaste Resource Centre.

· Weaste in Bloom - £1000: materials for “In Bloom” event.

· Matchstick Kids (Out-of-School Club) - £1940: for equipment for over 8s.

Community use of Schools Budget:
Approve:

· Gloucester Road Residents Group - up to £141.03: for monthly use of Lightoaks Junior School hall for meetings.

Use of Increased Budget

Devolved Budgets across the city have been increased by £250,000.  Claremont / Weaste have received £24,511 of this giving a total of £46,899 for 2004/05.  This increase is for one year only in the first place.  Community Committees will need to demonstrate strategic use of the funds if the funding is to be made recurrent.  At this time, Committee have a contract for £8,000 p.a. with Fairbridge.  Decisions about all other use of devolved budget are made in-year.

The Neighbourhood Manager has been asked to explore the possibilities for committing some two thirds to three quarters of the devolved budget on a recurrent basis if the increase in budget is made recurrent.  In particular, he has been asked to explore the possibility of drawing up contracts with:

· Meadows Resource Centre;

· New Weaste Resource Centre (Metro Residents);

· Child Care Northwest (Weaste Youth & Community Project);

· Buddies Childcare;

· Homestart.

These first two groups / organisations have been selected because of the desirability of giving some financial stability to these valuable local resources and giving them more chance to attract match funding.  The remaining three reflect the priority given by Community Committee to fund work with children and young people in their priority localities.

